
 

 

STATE OF WYOMING ) 

COUNTY OF GOSHEN ) 

TOWN OF LINGLE  ) 

 

The Regular Meeting of the Lingle Town Council convened at 7:00 PM March 22, 2023 with Mayor 

Unverzagt leading the Pledge of Allegiance.  Upon roll call, the following were present, constituting a 

quorum:  

        Mayor:   Al Unverzagt   

        Council Members:  Micah Foster   

           Kathy Wilhelm  

           Brandie Cook 

 

    There was also present:  Police Chief:  Endra Andrews  

        Clerk/Treasurer:  Richard Reyes  

        A/Town Supervisor:  Jeremy Ochsner  

        Fire Chief:   Kasey Bangerter  

         

      Absent: Council Member: A.J. Lambert  

 

  Mayor Unverzagt welcomed all to the meeting and thanked them for being present.  Mayor 

Unverzagt called for additions to the agenda.  CM Wilhelm requested that trailer lot discussion be added to 

‘Unfinished Business.”  CM Cook moved to approve the agenda with the addition.  CM Wilhelm voiced the 

second and the motion carried unanimously.  Mayor Unverzagt called for approval of the minutes of the 

March 8, 2023 regular council meeting.  CM Cook moved to approve the minutes as presented.  CM Foster 

voiced the second and the motion carried unanimously.  

 POLICE ITEMS: PC Andrews reported:  She completed an online training for Sexual Assault and 

that all is quiet in the Town of Lingle. 

  LVFD:  FC Bangerter reported:  The annual Easter Egg Hunt will take place in Whipple Park April 

8, 2023; the LVFD will again offer the “Egging Your Yard” promotion.  Following discussion, the Council 

voted by consensus to donate three single person season pool passes for the egg hunt.  

    ADMINISTRATIVE ITEMS: C/T Reyes reported:  The Wyoming Municipal Power Agency is 

conducting a rate study.  The requested information has been submitted.     

 MAINTENANCE ITEMS: ATS Ochsner reported:  Information on vacant lots in the Town of 

Lingle.  Following discussion, the council would like to know if the surrounding communities charge a 

utility reconnect for seasonal residents and if so, how much those charges are; Discussion of the Senior 

Center restroom remodel took place and additional information about the remodel was requested from the 

contractors and hasn’t been received.      

 NEW BUSINESS:  Interviews for the Town Maintenance position will begin next week.   

 APPOINTMENTS:  Following an interview conducted by the council, the Lingle Council agreed by 

consensus to appoint Brandie McCoid as the 2023 season Assistant Pool Manager. 

  

 

 



With no further business to conduct Mayor Unverzagt adjourned the meeting at 8:02 PM.  

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

SEAL: 

 

 

 

 

 

ATTEST 

 

 

 

_____________________________    ________________________________ 

Clerk/Treasurer, Richard Reyes    Mayor, Al Unverzagt 


